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and will hold our regular meetings in the class rooms. We
also found it almost impossible to raise money for our
Auxiliary on account of our building, therefore we are sorry
to report a decrease. Although the day of our annual
meeting was very wet and unpleasant, we had a fair attend-
ance. Our President, Mrs. (Rev. Dr.) Clark, invited us to
a social tea at the parsonage. The programme was good
and we felt encouraged to work more than ever for the mis-
sionary cause. The meeting was decidedly the best of the
yeat. We thank our Heavenly Father for His kind care
over us individually. Although sickness has been in our
midst, God has spared us all; our circle has not been
broken. While we thank Him for the past we pray for more of
the missionary spirit, and that as individuals we may be so
filled with the love of Jesus and love for souls, that we may
be willing to do or be anything so as to send the light of
Jesus to those who know Him not and are hungering and
thirsting for the bread of life.
Mrs. ANDREW WaTsoN, Cor. Sec.

Ivanuok.—Since it has pleased Almighty God to remove
from our midst our beloved Sister Martin, we record our
deep sense of loss to our infant society. We miss her plea-
sant face, her cheery voice and ready hand, and pray God
her mantle may fall on some others, and while we bow in
submission to heaven’s behest we would express our sym-
pathy with those upon whom the stroke falls heaviest and
pray that sustaining grace may be given to each of them.

C;

FrANKLIN CENTRE.—As stated in the February OutLook
our Auxiliary was organized in November, 1891, and we are
still trying to do what we can for the Master. Our monthly
meetings are well attended. Our membership numbers
fourteen now, but we feel that God will increase our number,
and bless us in this good work. We still continue to work
T H_is.name," and feel that our interest in the missionary
cause is increasing. We take twelve copies of the OUTLOOK,
and find it interesting and helpful. May our kind Father,
who has dealt so bountifully with us, still uphold our hands
in well doing. C. S. MANNING, Cor. Sec.

SwmiTH’s FALLs.—We are grateful to be able to report that
under the Divine blessing the past year has been a prosper-
ous one in our history. Our little Mission Band in connec-
tion with our Auxiliary has aided us greatly, and though
very young seems alive to the grand opportunities for en-
gaging in this labor of love for Christ. Our meetings are
seasons of special interest and profit. One of our members
gave an At-Home in November, and we held a public meet-
ing in June, the programme at each meeting being of such
merit as to give new interest and zest to our missionary
efforts.  Our net income has been $94. We are planning
for an At-Home in September, at which meeting our mite
boxes will be opened. We thank God for our success and
take courage. H. Granawm, Cor. Sec.

P Muncey (Indian Auxiliary).—This Auxiliary was organized
by Mrs. A. Wood and Mrs. Risdon, of St. Thomas, just a
year ago. Our present membership is seven. With thanks
to God we report the success which has attended our first
year’s work. The Indian women are glad to have the privi-
lege to do a little for Jesus. Our meetings are very interest-
ing, and we believe will be a blessing to us all. We have
raised by work, and members’ fees, the sum of $20, and sent
to Treasurer. E. M. Mason, Pres.; N. Miskokomon, Vice-
Pres.; P. Miskokomon, Sec. E. HAYLE, Rec. Sec.

WEeSTMINSTER.—In reviewing the year’s work we are glad
to be able to report very satisfactory progress. - We realize
that to do effective work, we must become interested in it,
and the success of the year can be attributed to the fact that
each officer and member have been thoroughly alive to the
work ; also pleased to note the harmony that has prevailed
since organizing two years ago. The funds of the society
have been raised by membership fees, voluntary contribu-
tions, mite boxes, and one public meeting at which Rev, Mr.
Boyd, of London, gave a very interesting address, the
choir of North St. Church furnishing the music. Amount
raised during the year, $85.22. Amount sent away to
Branch Treasurer, $82.24. The society has sustained a loss
in the removal of our President, Mrs. (Rev.) J. E. Ford.
We will miss her encouraging presence and assistance, and
as a token of our appreciation of her interest in the Society
presented her with a certificate of life membership. Ladies
appointed by the society secured forty-eight subscribers
for the OUTLOOK. MRs. WESLEY SMITH, Cor. Sec.

GriMsBy.—OQur Auxiliary has been steadily progressing
during the past year ; although we have not increased much
in numbers, yet the interest taken by our members in mis-
sionary work is much greater than heretofore. Our Presi-
dent has taken pains to make our monthly meeting interest-
ing, as well as profitable, and has tried to make us active,
working members. We all take the Leaflets and a good
many take the OurLook. We prepared our first box of
goods (for distribution among the Indians) last Christmas,
and I feel assured it will not be our last work of that kind,
for we felt it to be a privilege to do something for Him who
has said, “ Inasmuch as ye have done it unto one of the
least of these my brethren, ye have done it unto me.”

M. Mercavrr, Cor. Sec.

CHATHAM.—At our annual meeting, held on the 15th, the
following officers were elected :—Mrs. Hadley, President ;
Mrs. Snook, Vice-President; Miss Metcalfe, Rec.-Secre-
tary ; Mrs. Annis, Corresponding-Secretary; Mrs. Mec-
Keough, Treasurer. Mrs. Gardiner was appointed delegate
to the Annual Convention. A public meeting was held in
the evening, at which Mrs. Hadley presided with her accus-
tomed ability. Miss Metcalfe gave an encouraging report
of progress during the year in both the membership and the
finances of the Auxiliary. Mrs. Annis read a paper on the
general work of the Society. Reports were also given from
the Mission Band, the Cadets and from other churches.
These, with a special programme of music and an address
by the pastor, made an enjoyable and profitable evening.

Louise ANNis, Cor. Sec.

ALLISTON.—On May 4th an Auxiliary was organized in
Alliston Methodist Church by Mrs. T. Dunlop, with a mem-
bership of eleven. President, Mrs. T. Dunlop ; Vice-Presi-
dent, Mrs. Wm. Hutchinson ; Recording Secretary, Mrs. W,
G. Fisher; Corresponding Secretary, Miss L. J. Clark;
Treasurer, Miss M. Fletcher. Our next meeting will be
held in Lecture Room of Church, Saturday afternoon, June
4th. We trust other ladies of the congregation will unite
heart and hand in this cause, and that much good may be
done. L. J. Crark, Cor. Sec.

NorwicH.—At our annual meeting in September we
decided to hold an “ At Home ” in the parsonage on the
28th of the same month. Written invitations were sent to
every lady member of the Church, which were nearly all
accepted, and a very pleasant evening spent. Tea was
served from six until eight o’clock, after which we had



